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As Vice President Public Relations I broke the role down into two segments: Flyers and Newsletter. 

FLYERS

You can see past copies of many of our fliers on the club’s website. 

I developed a monthly flyer plan. The flyer was the same on the bottom 2/3 but the top 1/3 changed each month. The top 1/3 focused on one aspect of what someone could learn through Toastmasters (ex. Where’d Paula learn better evaluation skills? At Toastmasters!) and then I included a picture that complemented the comment. The bottom 1/3 of the flyer indicated the location of our meetings and including my extension and email address. Each was half an 8x11 landscape paper. 
A recommendation: Indicate on the flyer the posting date. For example, “Flyer to be posted through September 30, 2002.” That way someone would know if it is an old, obsolete flyer or not. The date was always one month down the line.

NEWSLETTER

Dynamic Speakers tries to release a regular newsletter. Some VPPR’s never get one out, some put one out monthly and others quarterly. I went quarterly. See our website for all past issues. My suggestions:

1. Ask the previous VPPR for all unprinted articles

2. Read over newsletters that the club has published in the past for ideas

3. Interview members after each speech (I did this via email)

4. About one month before the newsletter is to go out, individually email each Officer and suggest an article idea. Follow up two weeks later. For example, suggest that the President write an article about the status of the club in the Distinguished Club Program.
5. About one month before the newsletter is to go out, write all members and ask for articles. If you have any ideas for a specific member, suggest it. Follow up two weeks later.

WEEKLY REPORT
Each week mail in a short paragraph about the next club meeting to be included in the BAE Weekly Report. Include a short sentence about what happened at the last meeting and then tell about the next meeting.

